Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting March 26, 2018

Present: Bob Bell, Doug O'Clair, Bruce Nadeau., Kevin Bevilacqua, Claudia Istel, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m.

- Check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Bob and Doug welcomed Bruce Nadeau to the Selectboard. Bruce was elected on March 13th for a 3 year term.
- The Selectmen discussed the ticket procedure for the transfer station. Doug made a
 motion for tickets to be purchased at the transfer station and town office. The Goshen
 Store will no longer sell tickets. No starting date has been determined. Bob 2nd the
 motion.
- Bruce made a motion to have Bob Bell remain as Selectmen Chair, Doug 2nd the motion.
- Bob made a motion for Bruce to be the representative for the Selectmen to the Planning Board, Doug 2nd the motion. Doug will be the alternate.
- Transfer Station tickets and stickers will be available at the transfer station. Residents only will receive up to 2 stickers. Special exception will be made if a non resident need to receive one (i.e. if a resident is not capable to bring their trash due to health problems, etc) a letter is available to sign stating the reason.
- Doug and Bob updated Bruce on plans for the Grange.
- Doug stated he read in the Town and Country magazine payroll and payables can be processed bi-weekly. This will be discussed at the next Selectmen meeting April 8th
- Doug asked Kevin to cut the Lock on the gate located on Page Hill Rd.

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.